SOUTH CENTRAL LLAMA ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING
SEPTEMBER 27, 2009
The annual meeting of the South Central Llama Association was held at the State Fair of Texas in Dallas, Texas September 27, 2009.

Jessie Rierson called the meeting to order and established a quorum.    Ouijan Vinson read the minutes of the meeting held in San Antonio February 20, 2009.  The minutes were approved as read.

SCLA Sale:  - Paul Walters reported Burns Graphic had been selected to mail out the SCLA sale catalogs.  1200 catalogs will be mailed at a cost of $4400.  Sixty letters have been mailed to consignors, and the sale forms are now on the website.  Ads are available – the inside and back covers are $350, full size page $175, half page $100,  quarter page $75,  and business card is $40.  Please talk up ad sales at the other shows.
One donation has been received for the Jim Graham Scholarship fund; a male  by Mr. Sweets from the Housemans.  They are still looking for door prizes.  Last year the gas cards were successful and will probably be used again.

The sale is more successful if we can get people to attend.  Once the catalog has been mailed out or published online, please make a copy or download the cover and post it at your local feed store or anywhere else you can.  Talk up the sale and get more people there!

The consignment cutoff is Oct 15.  There have been lots of hits to download consignment forms.  The sale will start at 5PM Friday.  The party room has been reserved from 8 to 11.

Youth Committee:  Christie Stewart reported there will be no youth regional shows this year only, so the youth do not have to qualify for San Antonio.  There are not enough youth to justify a qualifying show.  Karen Conyngham will email new rules once they have been announced.  SCLA saved $670 in insurance premiums.
Nationals:  Sharon Carrier reported there were 128 animals signed up for the Central Regional show that is combined with the Tulsa show this year.  There were some negative reactions to the combined shows:  even though it is double points, it is more expensive.  Sharon said if anyone had specific complaints to let her know.  This was a trial this year so any feedback would be appreciated.

Grand National in Lincoln, Nebraska is going to be lots of fun this year.  They are excited about the new block party stalling format.  Christie Stewart is also now the National Chair for Youth in ALSA.  Each youth attending Nationals will receive backpacks containing scholarship, llama, and other educational materials.

Membership:  Karen Conyngham submitted a report with membership of 142 adults and 32 youth members at September 21.

Dr. Bob Hillman with the Texas Animal Health Commission is retiring at the end of the year.  Karen Conyngham has enjoyed working with Dr. Hillman on the few issues that affect llamas and alpacas in Texas.  
At the regular meeting of the Texas Animal Health Commission held September 15, 2009, the Commission approved the request of Karen Conyngham on behalf of the South Central Llama Association and alpaca owners in the state to amend the entry requirements:
The amendment will remove the current wording which requires a negative test for both brucellosis and bovine tuberculosis with 6 months prior to entry on all animals 18 months of age or older.

The new wording for entry requirements will read:  “The executive director of the commission may require a brucellosis and tuberculosis test of any camelidae, from out of state, when there is epidemiological risk of exposure or infection to either disease.  Entry may be denied based on the results of these tests or inspections.”

This means that owners will no longer need to have these tests done on llamas or alpacas prior to going to shows starting sometime in 2010.  Likewise, no llamas or alpacas entering Texas from another state will need to have these tests.

HOWEVER, a member noted that if the tests are required as printed in any of the show handbooks, you will still need to get the tests.  This is particularly important for the Fort Worth show since it is the first show in 2010 and the handbook rules have already been printed.  Please read your handbooks to find out if these tests will be required for your shows!
Other Business:  

Please thank the Superintendents for a great Dallas show.  SCLA will write a thank you letter to Terry for her great work.

There being no other old business, Jessie read a letter from incoming President Bill Feick who had a previous judging commitment and could not attend the meeting:

“First of all, thank you for your support in electing me and the on-coming Board and standing Board.  I apologize for not being here today, however, I am judging the Oklahoma State Fair at this time.  I fully intend to attend all meetings hereafter.  I have an open door policy – bring your ideas and suggestions to your regional directors in writing and the Board and I will be grateful for your input and give each suggestion careful consideration.

Let me remind everyone that the SCLA is not a show association.  We are a llama organization comprised of packers, spinners, pet lovers, breeders, “show-ers” and youth programs.  Our goal is to support all members and to support all, equally.

The llama industry is in the middle of some very rough times.  The economy is down.  Sales are low.  Interest in llamas has fallen and enthusiasm is almost non-existent.

We, as the members of the SCLA, can only do our own thing and hope other organizations in other areas of the country do the same.  I believe we have been influenced by other parts of the country by believing that they have better animals, and they do have nice animals, however I see as good animals in the South Central area as anywhere in the U.S.

The SCLA is one of the oldest standing associations.  Let’s get back to the biannual conferences and the play days and other fun things that we shared in the past!  Shared ideas and communication are the backbone of all organizations.

As an organization of llama people, we have to remember that not all people are members for the same reasons and have different agendas, but all involve llamas!

As president, I realize that I was elected by the membership and I intend to support those same members and encourage the rest of the board to do the same.

Enough rambling at this time.  Drop me a line, phone or email.  See you at the SCLA activities!”
Bill

New Business:
Jessie turned the meeting over to Christie Stewart, Vice President.
The Director At Large position needs to be filled.  It is vacant for the next 2 years.  Sean Price was nominated.  Paul Walters volunteered.  The Board will pursue how to proceed.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ouijan Vinson

Secretary

